
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MAY 20, 2003 

REQUEST FOR FENCE HEIGHT EXEMPTION 
6 FREEMONT STREET 

Recommendation 

The City Clerk in consultation with Director of Legal Services recommends: 

That direction be provided on this matter. 

Purpose 

To consider the granting of a fence height exemption pursuant to Section 3.5 of By-Law 80-90. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The owner of the above noted property is requesting an exemption to the existing fence height 
restrictions pursuant to Section 3.5 of By-Law 80-90 to permit the maintenance of an existing rear 
yard fence.  The by-law permits a fence height of six feet.   
 
The owner of the subject property has constructed a deck at the back of the property that does 
not meet the setback requirements of 0.6 meters (2 feet) from the lot line.  An application to the 
Committee of Adjustment for a reduction in the setback to zero feet (0.0 meters) was refused by 
the Committee.  The decision was appealed to the Ontario Municipal Board (hereinafter referred 
to as the OMB) which held that the Official Plan and Zoning By-law permitted the construction of 
the deck as an accessory use to the single family dwelling.  A copy of the decision is attached 
hereto. 
 
However, the OMB stated the issue was not the construction of the deck but the lack of privacy 
afforded to the neighbour to the south (10 Freemont Street) when people are standing on the 
deck.  The overlook from the deck is into the principal rooms at the rear of the neighbours 
property and onto the neighbours rear yard which affects the neighbours privacy.  An existing 
fence on the property with a height of seven feet measured from grade and approximately 5 feet 
3 inches from the deck does not afford privacy to the neighbour at 10 Freemont St. 
 
The Board was of the opinion that if a fence is constructed to an acceptable height to prevent 
overlook then the development would be appropriate to the residential situation and therefore 
minor in nature. 
 
Accordingly, the Board order provides that if the property owner can obtain permission from the 
City of Vaughan to construct a solid privacy fence not less than 7 feet in height measured from 
the floor of the deck along the full length of the deck adjacent to 10 Freemont Street then the 
Board would consider the appeal and authorize the application for a minor variance subject to 
proper permits being obtained under the Ontario Building Code and other municipal by-laws.  
Should Council approve the applicants’ request, the existing fence of 6’ 10” would have to be 
modified to a height of 9 feet 4 inches from grade in order to provide a fence height at the deck of 
7 feet as suggested by the OMB. If Council refuses permission for the fence the appeal will be 
dismissed and the minor variance will not be authorized. 
 
Pictures of the subject fencing and deck will be available at the meeting.    
 
 
Conclusion 
 
Council direction is required on the fence height exemption request. 



 

 

Attachments 

OMB Report 

Report prepared by: 

Joseph A.V. Chiarelli 
Manager Special Projects, Licensing & Permits 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
John D. Leach 
City Clerk 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


